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A Leisurely Walk through PLATO’s History 
 
How Things Were Done in 1990 
by Michael Stevens 
 
Deb Elsas, daughter of PLATO founder Bob Elsas, recently donated some of her father’s papers 
concerning PLATO’s early years.  One of the most interesting pieces was a single piece of paper, 
printed on both sides and dated 1990, that served as the equivalent of our modern website, 
weekly e-mail, fall course list, annual meeting notice, and membership form. 
 
The 1990 general meeting was held at the Wisconsin Historical Society in a room that 
comfortably seated about 25. PLATO was rightfully proud that it increased the number of fall 
courses by 67%—from three to five.  (This past fall, PLATO announced 51 courses.)  Its 
membership stood at 72.  (Today we are nearing 1,300 members.)  
 
It is interesting to note how PLATO’s founders chose courses with lasting popularity. The 1990 
courses consisted of Short Stories, Current Events, Biography, Reminiscence Writing, and the 
Psychology of Religious Experience. Nearly thirty years later, four of those courses still appear 
in PLATO’s offerings, and two of them still meet on the same day of the week as they did in 
1990. 
 
Enjoy reading about PLATO the 1990 newsletter and see how things have changed and stayed 
the same. 
 



 



 
Part of an occasional series on PLATO history. 
 


